


April Showers

April already! This year sure is going fast.  April is a transitional month as we make our way from our winter dens into the great outdoors again.  And for some us comes allergy season…can hardly wait.  It’s also tornado season.  Remember a tornado watch is just that.... we’ll be more aware of the weather.  A warning on the other hand means a sighting has been made.  If a warning is issued for our area, then report to the nearest station and wait for instructions.  Well anyway, here’s this month’s scoop (or at least the big stuff).

Apparatus Issues
Grass 51 is now back in full and regular service.  It was put back together a couple of weeks ago and is ready for the season.  Ironically, the day before it went in service, it was needed twice.  Now that it’s in-service, we should be done with field fires for a while!  (As you know, each winter the Grass Rig is placed out of service as such and converted to a 4x4 truck available for winter-type services).

The compartment heaters have been installed on both engines and the tanker.  The EMS equipment has also been moved to these cabinets to eliminate the risk of an injury trying to move the equipment out of the cab.  The heaters will be there to keep the equipment from getting cold.

If a piece of equipment (apparatus) goes out of service for whatever reason, then it needs to be fully checked out when returning to service.  This is especially true if the truck is taken off station, such as to Stoops for example.  

Jory Cox and Mike Combs have both been released to Chauffeur Rescue 51.  Jory is also cleared on all Station 52 apparatus.  

Station Issues

This shall serve as a reminder of a policy that has been in force for several years now.  All guests, including family members, must be off station by 10pm.  No exceptions!   Cadets must be off station by 930pm.  The only non-employees who may be on station after these hours are those who are pre-signed riders who have completed the proper paperwork and obtained the appropriate permission.  See the memo posted at both stations by Chief Dutton for more details.

The Station 52 remodel is still continuing along.  The countertops, tile, bathrooms, and carpet have all been installed.  Besides some repairs from the water damage (from the ice and snow), the only major part left is base trim and some other finish work.  All of which should be completed this month.

Captain Thacker has now assumed the Station Manager position at Station 52.  He takes over for Lieutenant Wymer as of April 1st.  Direct any station maintenance or upkeep issues to him.

Training Issues

After much discussion at a recent staff meeting, the department will be implementing a new training schedule beginning April 1st.  As you may recall, the month of March was a test month to see how offering training 8 times per week would work as far as making it available to everyone.  After this period of evaluation, it was determined that there was still a group of individuals that was being missed.  Those who work solely 10p-7a and the weekend crews.  So, to remedy this, a new and improved schedule has been put together.  Training will now be offered 6 times per week on Monday, Tuesday, and Saturday, twice each day.  The morning session will begin at 10am and the evening session at 7:30pm.  Along with the new schedule will begin new guidelines that have been the topic of debate for some time (ever since it’s introduction at the 1998 Goal Setting Meeting).  The new guideline is as simple as this:  EACH FIREFIGHTER shall be required to attend at least 3 hours of White River training per month or a quarterly average of 9 hours every three months.  The main reason for this is not to force anyone into going to training but to improve the continuity of company-level teamwork.  This in turn will improve the safety of not only yourself but the one’s who sit across from you in the engine.  In the long run, it will make an already excellent work force into a better one.  If you have any questions on this, see the policy change on the bulletin board or your Lieutenant.

The live training burn buildings are on schedule and awaiting asbestos testing.  As soon as the testing comes back, we’ll be working these burns into our training schedule.  The tentative dates are posted on the bulletin boards which, as of now, will run from Wednesday April 21st through Sunday April 25th.  If you have never participated in one of these trainings, it is an excellent opportunity to get some quality hands-on training.

There will be PHTLS class for both paramedics and EMT’s on April 19th and April 20th.  The cost is $25.00 plus your book.  Page Tom Arkins at 424-6342 between 8a and 5p to register for the class.

There is also an EMT class coming up in May at Central 9.  The course starts on May 5th and runs through August.  The cost is $360.00 including your books.  Call C9 to register.

If you get fire department related training outside of White River, be sure to fill out a White River training roster so that you can get credit-hours.  These count toward your quarterly requirement of 72 hours.

Speaking of training rosters, the training division is making new “pads”  of training rosters and will have these pads available at both stations.  It is extremely important that if you conduct or attend a training that you put your name on one of these rosters.  This will assure that you get the proper credit in the computer.

The paper will also serve as a back-up copy of training records.

It’s Anhydrous Ammonia season again.  If you’ve never had any experience with this chemical, take a moment and pick up a D.O.T. guide and read a little about it.  We’ve also been informed that kids have been seeking out empty tanks sitting along side the roadway and "bleeding off” what’s left in the tank.  They’re then taking it home and making illegal drugs.  It has also been known to be “huffed”.  See the D.O.T. guide for details regarding this potential serious injury.

Anyone who has not had a “chauffeur” training book completed in their name be sure to see Captain Thacker for one.  We need to have one in each chauffeurs file as record of competency.

General Operations

As mentioned last month, Kim and the Chief are now employees of the district.  Again, this probably means nothing to you or I, but I just wanted to make everyone aware in case you see some minor procedural changes.

Speaking of procedural changes, as Treasurer of the Volunteer Board of Directors, I am now writing checks (including payroll) for the corporation.  As much as it pains me to say it, if you have any problems with a check, you need to see me now, not Kim.

FYI – Kim is now taking care of the department’s pagers.  If you have any problems, or need changes made, see her.  With this change, the Department will begin sending quarterly invoices to those personnel who are not being payroll deducted, or those who missed pay periods therefore not receiving deductions.  See Kim with questions.

See the memo on the bulletin board regarding the fire protection updates at the middle school.  There have been several changes to the system.  We hopefully be conducting several walk-throughs of the new facility sometime after school is out.

Brian Reynolds will be taking over the position of department Quartermaster starting April 1st.  He assumes the previous position held by Sean Atkinson.  He will be working closely with Chief Brown and will soon post a memo regarding a clothing pick-up schedule.  Congratulations Brian on your new position!

Be sure to attend the April 5th special membership meeting to ratify the new changes to the by-laws and Articles of Incorporation.  There will be a vote taken.  This will allow our board of directors to increase by one to five members (remember we only had 4 members with the Chief serving as the 5th).

Congratulations to Firefighter Mike Tibbetts for being promoted to position of Lieutenant of the Reserve Division.  Mike brings many years of experience and is sure to be an asset to our management team.  Mike began his tour as Lieutenant in mid March.  He succeeds Lieutenant Troy Wymer who resigned from the position due to personal commitments. 

Also congratulations to Firefighter Bruce Alexander who was recently promoted to Lieutenant of EMS Training.  Bruce as well brings many years of experience and knowledge especially that of the EMS and medical fields.  Bruce will undoubtedly prove to be a valuable resource in this field.  Bruce began his tour as Lieutenant at the end of March.  Bruce succeeds Lieutenant Joe Settles who also resigned due to personal commitments.

Personnel Updates-
Andy Martindale – returning from leave

Lori Roberts – resigned

Troy Wymer – resigned

Tony Slusher – promoted to compensated

Wayne Fletcher –    “         “            “

Jerry Harder –         “         “            “

James Murphy –      “         “            “

Lucas Graphman – released/failure to 

           meet quarterly requirement

Jim Meacham – released/failure to meet 

           quarterly requirement

Rick Beasley – released/failure to meet 

quarterly requirement

David Shull – released/failure to meet 

quarterly requirement

Kerry Bancroft– released/failure to meet 

quarterly requirement

Lieutenant Mike Tibbetts and Firefighter Brian Griffith have been inducted into the Battalion Officer program.  They will begin training for working in this position, which consists mainly of learning White River procedures etc.  Congratulations to both of these individuals.  They will each assume these positions upon completion of the course and when all other pre-requisites have been met.

Once again, if you make a schedule change, be sure to fill out a shift exchange form.  Effective immediately, the time cards are being checked against the schedule.  Should there be a discrepancy, the schedule wins.  This goes for EVERY schedule change from now on.  The Battalion Chief’s have been instructed to not change the schedule without paperwork, even if both parties are standing right there.  There have a couple of sticky situations over the past couple of months that could have been averted by simple paperwork.

As a reminder (again), when you are on station, you are considered “on duty” whether you are or not.  This goes for crew duties, appearance (the neat and clean part), conduct, and compliance with all department policies and regulations as well.

There has been a memo posted regarding some potential schedule modifications.  The proposal deals with going to a more stream-lined schedule for a great number of reasons.  The issue is explained in detail in this memo.

The new turnout gear has been ordered and is due to arrive sometime this month.  Once it arrives it will be inventoried, marked, and then distributed.  Please be patient.

As a result of this year’s FDIC, as well as other valuable resources, we will be changing one of our major SOG’s.  Specifically the one dealing with first-in hand-lines and more specifically the nozzle use.  See the memo that was posted concerning this major change to smooth-bore nozzles.

Be sure to also read the memo that was posted regarding the time-line for hiring of the full-time personnel.  We are still on target for 3 full-time Battalion Chief’s to start work on July 1st of this year and 3 full-time Lieutenant’s on January 1st of 2000.

Computer Corner

Just last month the Chief issued a ZERO TOLERANCE stance regarding the use of the Internet and inappropriate traffic.  Well, unfortunately, some (and I say some because it was more than one) didn’t take it seriously and as a result Internet access has been taken away.  If you need something for official department business, you can see someone in the office to help you.  This is very unfortunate, but some could not see the importance of this issue and the possible negative ramifications that could result.  We must remember that we are public figures operating in the public’s best interest, a sense sometimes easily obscured. 

Did you know……..

· That men can read smaller print than women but that women can hear better?

· The city with the most Rolls Royce’s per capita is Hong Kong?

Did you Notice?

· The Dog-N-Suds is nearing completion on 135!

· All the new construction approvals in the newspapers recently, such as several new apartment buildings and assisted living centers!

LOOKING BACK……… 5 & 10 YEARS…..

I finally found the diaries, now just have to find the time to do the research.  I promise to re-instate this next month.
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